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Dear Wendy, 

 

Re:  Health and Social Care Bill 

 

At its meeting on 1 July, the Committee for Health commenced its informal 

deliberations on the Health and Social Care Bill. During the informal deliberations, 

the Committee agreed that it would like the Department to consider the possibility 

of amendments in a number of specific areas. The Committee also agreed that 

there were a few questions where further clarification was needed. 

 

Local input/engagement  

 

The Committee maintains its concern in relation to ensuring, that once the Health 

and Social Care Board is dissolved, that there is still local engagement and input 

into commissioning decisions. The Committee is concerned that once the Local 

Commissioning Groups are dissolved there will be no formal process for local 

input. The Committee does welcome the Department’s proposal for an integrated 

care system framework. However, the Committee does have concerns that there 

is no clear timeline for when this will be taken forwarded and implemented. 

 

In this area, the Committee would therefore like: 

 

 Clarification on the timeline for when the new Framework will be in place 

and when the Department would expect the new local engagement 

structure to be put within regulation. 
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 The Committee would like the Department to consider a possible 

amendment that would allow the Local Commissioning Groups to continue 

until the new Integrated Care Framework is in place. 

 The Committee would like the Department to consider a possible 

amendment and/or process that would allow the Committee a role in the 

scrutiny of transitional arrangements.  

 

Openness and Transparency 

 

During deliberations, the Committee raised the issue of openness and 

transparency in the decision making process for the commissioning of services. 

The Committee is keen to see a strong governance framework within the new 

structures. 

 

 The Committee would like to see how the governance framework can be 

strengthened to enhance the transparency of decision making and would 

like the Department to consider if amendments could be made to the Bill 

that would provide the Committee with that assurance. 

 The Committee would like further clarification on how often reports on 

commissioning will be produced by the Department and if those reports 

could contain information on areas such as local engagement and how 

decisions address health inequalities.  

 

Staffing 

 

During the consideration of evidence, it was highlighted that staff were transferring 

from the Board to BSO and this was to allow those officials to maintain their 

current terms and conditions. The Committee understands the reason why the 

Department has transferred staff into BSO. However, the Committee would like 

further information on the key differences in the pay scales and terms and 

conditions that prevented staff from coming into the Department. 

 

I should be grateful if this these areas could be considered by the Department and 

a response provided by 16 July. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Keith McBride 
Clerk 
Committee for Health 
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Cc: Suzanne.Howe@health-ni.gov.uk 
      Craig.Murray@health-ni.gov.uk 
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